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From the Chairman — Clir David Lavington.............

Wishing you all a very Happy Christmas & Peaceful New Year. Welcome to our 9™ Bulletin, which has been
expanded to include information from other village organisations. | hope you will find it useful and informative.
The Council is unanimous that it will fight plans to build a Park & Ride at Lambridge and the relocation of Bath
Rugby onto the Bathampton meadows. The plan is ill conceived and would have a devastating effect upon our
village. Just think about the congestion on the “magic roundabout” and any loss of that” bit of green” which
separates us from Bath. We're already about to lose most of what separates us at Bailbrook! Over many years
we've fought off being absorbed into Bath and will continue to do so.

Hopefully you will find other more positive matters highlighted in this Bulletin including, saving the loos, a

shelter for the Youth and a Village Design Statement.

| am also very pleased to advise that two of our village’s newest ventures “Encore” Theatre Company and the
Twinning Association are well up and running. “Encore” will be performing a Pantomime in January, which will
be fun for all families. Twinning with Oudon will officially take place in July 2005 and a coach party of 50 people
from the village will take part, hopefully to include representatives covering Art, Walking, Dramatics, Fishing,

Music and with a bit of luck our Football Team

A “casual” vacancy for Parish Councillor has occurred and Applications are invited before Noon of Friday 174

December 2004.

Batheaston Car Park Toilets ( Clir S Fremantle GPC Chair)

B&NES officials included the car park toilets among the long list
of toilets in B&NES recommended for closure. We reacted by
proposing to take aver the day-to-day management of the toilets
in return for a fee. This has been agreed in principle and
negotiations on the terms of the lease have almost been
concluded. B&NES have started already to bring the toilets into a
proper state of repair for handing over to us.

We believe we can take over the running at no net cost to the
Parish Council. Our fee will be substantially less than B&NES
current expenditure on the toilets and, therefore, there will be a
saving to all B&NES residents. This win/win situation arises
because of the reduction in cost from providing the cleaning
service of the toilets locally rather than from Bath. If we are
wrong in our calculations, we will be able to surrender the lease
after 5 years.

Youth Provision (Clir S Fremantle — GPC Chair)

Ms Pike, from B&NES’ Youth and Community Office addressed
the Annual Parish Meeting on 29 April and several young people
from the Youth Democracy Service also came along. Since then,
Ms Pike has reported to the Parish Council with
recommendations for the next steps. Of these, two are already
being acted on:

A “youth pagoda” has been approved by the Parish

‘Council and B&NES to be sited by the river near the car park. A

design has been agreed and an application for planning
permission is being developed.

Andrew Browning from the Youth Democracy Service
has been working in the Youth Club to develop a parish Youth
Council. We hope this will be followed up by some training of
our young people in the running of such a Council. Kate Scully,
who led the team developing the Batheaston youth face to face
youth sessions in the car park from April to July is addressing the
General Purposes Committee on 7 December on the way ahead.
Batheaston is a sociable village rich in local societies and
organizations. Our young people have a lot to offer those
societies and can gain a lot from them. We hope the Youth
Democracy Project will deepen the engagement of those young
people with their village.

Village Design Statement (D Robins — PEC Chairman)
The Parish Council is producing a draft Village

Design Statement which is intended to become
formal Supplementary Planning Guidance to the
Bath and North East Somerset Local Plan. Based
on the distinctive characteristics of the village, it
aims to provide more detailed guidance than the
Local Plan for any one constructing a new building,
extending an existing building, or changing the use
of a building or land. To attain formal and
authoritative status it is required to be subject to
public consultation. Copies for that purpose will
shortly be available” with all Councillors, on the
website at www.batheaston.net, and at various sites
(EG Possibly at the Post Office, the Medical Centre waiting
room, Maurdens’ News) in the Village., for a period
ending on 31 January 2005

Any representations about the content of the
Statement should be sent in writing to the Clerk of
the Parish Council at Bailrigg, 9 Eagle Park
Batheaston BA1 7HS by the due date, after which
the Parish Council will consider what if any
modifications to make before the submission of the
document to Bath and North East Somerset District
Council for its adoption.

Local Plan Inquiry (D Robins PEC Chairman)

The inquiry into objections to the draft Bath and
North East Somerset Local Plan will start in the
Guildhall, Bath , on February 2005 and continue for
several weeks. The Parish Council will be making
representations on a number of matters but most
particularly on the need for affordable housing and
the allocation of land for new housing in the village,
together with representations on B&NES's
Lambridge Park and Ride proposal and its
implications for the resiting of the rugby training
pitches :







